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1) Heard from Emma Sellers VA FCCLA State President and Ethan Lucas PCHS 

FCCLA Chapter President.  The PCHS FCCLA are cleaning tombstones of local 

veterans and are taking donations for D2 cleaner which is the same cleaner used at 

Arlington National Cemetery.  The cleaner is $60 per gallon.  The PCHS FCCLA is 

also participating in Wreaths Across America at Arlington National Cemetery on 

December 18
th

.  The PCHS FCCLA has a website with a link to purchase wreaths for 

Arlington National Cemetery. The website is: 

www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/168733/overview/?Sid=168733%7C0%7C0%7

C3. The PCHS FCCLA would also like to have Veteran banners made similar to the 

Town of Elkton.  PCHS FCCLA would have families pay for the banner but needed 

help from the Town to hang the banners. Ethan Lucas asked the Council to discuss it 

and contact the PCHS FCCLA later.  Council authorized the purchase of 2 gallons of 

the D2 cleaner in the amount of $120.00. 

 

2) Citizen Storm Hammer addressed the Council about the condition of Ninth Street and 

Osceola Avenue where the street was cut for water leak repairs.  Council noted per 

VDOT regulations and contractor availability, this work is scheduled for early next 

year.  Multiple paving contractors are being requested to bid. 

 

3) With regrets, Mayor Lucas and Council accepted Officer Nathan Baugher’s 

resignation to explore other career objectives, effective November 7, 2021.  Officer 

Nathan Baugher wishes to work part time for the Shenandoah Police Department, as  

needed. 

 

4) Received a notice from Larry Dovel that he does not want to be reappointed to the 

Planning Commission after his current term expires on November 15, 2021. 

 

5) Appointed James Campbell, Jr to the Planning Commission through November 15, 

2025.  Reappointed Sean Wheeler to the Planning Commission through November 30, 

2025. 

 

6) Received a thank you card from Girl Scout Troop 40771 for the Town’s annual 

donation. 

 

7) Received a flyer about the Town’s Annual Veterans Service to be held November 7, 

2021 at 3:00 pm at the Veterans Park on Virginia Avenue (205 Virginia Avenue, 

Shenandoah, VA 22849). Everyone is invited to attend this service and thank a 

Veteran.  

 

8) Received a flyer about Rivercrest Farm & Event Center’s:  A Night of Inspiration to 

benefit Big Brothers/Big Sisters of Harrisonburg-Rockingham County.  The event is at 

Rivercrest Farm & Event Center (7384 East Point Road, Elkton, VA 22827) on 

Saturday, November 6
th

 starting at 5:00 p.m.  Singers include:  Southern Grace, Kellye 

Cash, Tatum Sheppard, and Doug Gochenour.  Dinner will be provided by Taste:  The 
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Southern Market.  Tickets are $25.00.  Stop by Autodealz for tickets (607 S Third 

Street, Shenandoah, VA 22849).  For more information e-mail Scot Mealey at 

scot@rivercrestfarm.net.  Tickets will not be sold at the door. 

 

9) Authorized Racey Engineering to survey the Town’s property at 507 First Street in the 

amount of $1,100.00.  Amount to be paid from the American Rescue Plan Act. 

 

10) Authorized electrical work at 507 First Street by KTD Electric LLC in the amount of 

$596.00.  Amount to be paid from the American Rescue Plan Act. 

 

11) Heard the Town has had two fencing businesses come look at the Dog Park to give 

fencing quotes.  The Dog Park is located at Denver Avenue and Ninth Street. 

 

12) Council was reminded about the Newport-Grove Hill Ruritan Club and the Town of 

Shenandoah will be hosting a Halloween Costume Parade at Shenandoah River 

Park 315 Morrison Road, Shenandoah, VA 22849 at 4:30 p.m. on Sunday, October 

31
st
.   Bring your bikes, wagons, and strollers for the parade or you can walk.  After 

the parade there will be free pizza, drinks, and candy while supplies last.  There will 

also be a Fall scene for pictures.  For more information call Town Hall (540) 652-

8164.   Trick-or-treating will be observed on Sunday, October 31
st
 with a curfew 

of 10:00 p.m. 

 

13) Heard the Town will co-host a Business After Hours with Shenandoah Industrial 

Corporation at the T-Bowl Lanes (414 N Fifth Street) on November 18
th

 from 5:30 

p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Catering for this event will be provided by Rudy’s Diner. 
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